
Poudre Canyon Fire Protection District Regular Meeting  
Of the 

Board of Directors 

January 12, 2022 - 7:00 pm Lower Canyon 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Gene Mericle at 7:03 pm.   Additionally, board members 
Paula Collins, Bette Blinde, and Boots Jaffee were present.  Greg Danhoff was absent. Chief Hugh Collins was also 
present.  

Approvals: 

 

Minutes:  Motion made by Gene “to accept the December 2021 regular meeting minutes as emailed by Paula.” 
Second by Boots. Motion passed 4-0.   

Treasurer’s report:  Current financials were presented by Treasurer Bette Blinde. Bette additionally explained the 
items she had recently filed as required by the end of the year. She clarified that due to the grants we received and 
the way we have to pay invoices before the grant money is received, she needed to move $50,000 from reserve 
funds. Motion by Paula “to approve the financial statement ‘as of December 31, 2021’, as presented by Bette Blinde”. 
Second by Gene. Motion passes 4-0. Bette reported she worked on and is still working on an improved system for 
managing training and run report data bases. 
  
Old Business: 

Grants:  

       Chipper Grant – Bette reported that she submitted $8500 worth of “in-kind” credit toward the Colorado State 
Forest Service chipper grant.  

       Ambulance Grant-  PCFPD received a check for $47,000 from the Long Term Recovery Group funded by the 
United Way of Larimer County’s Fire Fund that may be used on our matching portion of this grant for the ambulance 
currently on order. 

       USDA Grant for Ambulance- Bette submitted a pre-application for a USDA grant to also help with our portion of 
the matching grant payment for the ambulance on order. 

       Larimer County Grants – No update on the two grants Bette submitted last month: one for $47,000 for monetary 
aid for the ambulance that is on order, and another $32,000 for a stationary generator at Station 2. 

       FEMA Grant- Bette submitted an application for a FEMA grant for a second new ambulance for Station 1. 

      Fire Fighters’ Safety and Disease Prevention Grant – No update on the grant application Hugh submitted last 
month for 2 thermal-imaging cameras for the department. 

 
New Business: 
 
Resolution calling for 2022 Election and appointment of DEO -  Paula presented the Resolution pursuant to Title 
32, Article1, C.R.S  calling for the 2022 Regular District Election and Appointing a Designated Election Official. Motion 
“to approve Election Resolution” by Boots, second by Gene. Passes 4-0. (see attached document) 
 
Set location for meeting and places for posting agenda- Bette motioned to continue “to have 2022 board meetings 
the second Wednesdays of the month alternating between Stations 1 & 2 at 7:00 pm with the agenda for the monthly 
meeting to be posted on our website”.  Second by Gene.  Passes 4-0. 
 
Approval of Auditor’s contract – Bette motioned “to accept the auditor’s contract for 2022” Second by Boots. 
Passes 4-0. 



Micky’s trailer- Bette informed the group that Ron Lonnemen would like to purchase a flatbed trailer that Cheryl York 
has donated to the department for $3,000. Bette motioned, “to sell the donated trailer for $3000 to Ron Lonnemen”  
Second by Gene. Motion passes 4-0 
 
Collector Gun – Bette reported that Ron Lonneman has been offered the opportunity for CLPFEG to purchase a 
commemorative rifle tor $700 to auction off as a fundraiser. Board would like Ron to purchase the rifle. 
 
Other Business 
 
Reports:  

 
Chief: Chief Collins reported that we had 6 calls in December with a year-end total of calls responded to at 107, even 
though the last call number was 121 for the year. The new E631 is currently at Beck’s Automotive getting the 
electrical wiring finished. The new truck should be ready for service soon. Chief Collins sold the Old E631 for $5,800 
and the old support unit for $1500. The remaining wooden fence posts at Station 4 have been set. Wire still needs to 
be strung. He received a new key for the Lower Community center that has replaced the old one in the office. 
 
 
EMS: Kelly will be teaching a CPR class in January. 
 
Station 1: Boots reported monthly training needs to resume at Station 1 and that the ambulance breaker was tripped 
again. Hugh and Gene will take a look at it after the meeting to see what kind of breaker is needed. (20amp Square D) 
 
Station 2: E621 went in for its yearly inspection this month according to email from Greg and the furnace filters have 
been changed.  
 
Station 3: Bette reported the electric heating bill is high at Station 3 ($129). Hugh will check on it.  

Station 4: Hugh reported there are still a few unfinished projects at Station 4: Complete fencing, Fix motion sensor 
issue and Install a splash guard for the counter. 

Building Committee (Station2): No report. 

CLPFEG: CLPFEG financials were presented.  

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. Motion by Gene, second by Boots. Passes 4-0.   

Next Meeting: February 9, 2022 – 7:00 pm at Station 2 Community Center  



 



 


